City of Albuquerque

Albuquerque Police Department

POLICE

Timothy M. Keller Erie J. Garcia
Mayor Interim Superintendent of Police Reform
August 10, 2022
Interoffice Memorandum
To: Diane McDermott, Lead Investigator, CPOA
From: Jimmy Collins, A/Deputy Superintendent of Police Reform
Subject: Non-Concurrence of Finding re: CPC-055-2022

This memorandum serves to convey the articulation for APD’s points of non-concurrence in the above
captioned administrative investigation conducted by the Civilian Police Oversight Agency.

Policy CPOA Finding APD Finding
2-16-2-C-1 Sustained/Verbal Reprimand Exonerated

Rationale for non-concurrence of action for 2-16-2-C-1;

Commander W reviewed this case and determined Officer Z did tell the complainant he
would document the incident and did provide further safety instructions. Commander W noted
OfficerZ . ... did not clarify that he would write an incident report and the caller did not specify
that wanted an incident report written. Commander W ~  further determined Officer Z did
document the incident but it was not in the form expected by the complainant. I concur with
Commander W assessment of the facts.

Conclusion:

Based on my assessment of the facts derived from this investigation, | have deemed it appropriate to
exonerate this violation.

A/Deputy Superintendent of Reform
Albuquerque Police Department

Ce: Eric Garcia, Interim Superintendent of Police Reform/DCAQO

RECEIVED CPOA
AUG 15°22 andiql






